
5th July  

2019 

 

Dear Home, 

I saw this on Facebook and it just summed it all up for us at Oakmeadow... 

So with a little edit here and there...we say… 

“Today we close our classroom doors and hang our ID badge up....  

Don’t get us wrong– we absolutely love the summers! They are needed to rest, spark           

creativity, build new dreams for the next year and most importantly- to pour into our own 

families.  

But something feels so hollow in these last days of cleaning, filing and closing doors.  

For 180 days, 30 children have walked into our doorway. We have heard them laugh the 

deep down heal your heart belly laughs. We have held them through tears and covered boos 

boos with bandaids.  We have known they were sick without a thermometer.  We have 

watched them grow in all things  academic.  But, above all...We have watched them grow in 

confidence.  

They have seen us laugh so hard. They have seen us cry.  They knew our last nerve and right 

where to find it. They knew coffee is necessary... 

Because... 

We became a family.  

...We worry about them over the summer. We wonder what teacher will fit them best next 

year. We think of what we could’ve done differently...or done more. We think of the silly    

moments and the maddening ones.  

Then we pack it all up, close the door and think how lucky we are to have known them...to 

forever call them, “my kids” and to have the opportunity to begin again with new little faces 

who will, once again, become family. “

Happy summer!  

With our whole heart,  

The Oakmeadow Team 

 



Letters out this month  

Parent Picnic 10th July  

PTA Disco  

Bikeability   

Move Up Meetings 

New Class Allocation Letters 

Copies of our letters are available on the school website & Blog. 

http://www.oakmeadowprimary.co.uk/website  

 
Dates For Your Diary 

July 2019 

Monday 8th  Move Up Fortnight begins 

Wednesday 10th  Parent Picnic  

Thursday 11th  PTA Disco  

Monday 15th  Yr 6 Leavers’ Night  - Doors open 6:00pm 

Wednesday 17th  Yr 6 Leavers Performance - 5:00pm  

Friday 19th  Parent Picnic—information to Follow  

Friday 19th  End Of  Term 

September 2019 

Wednesday 4th  Back To School 

Reminder 
 

Please can we ask parents to switch off their engines when collecting children 
from school, apparently an idling car emits enough gas each minute to fill 150 

balloons!  
 
 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+paper&view=detailv2&adlt=strict&id=8CE657B97878BC0C085F6C450E5937294142A3CF&selectedIndex=17&ccid=H3P0WXQe&simid=608027573564410106&thid=OIP.M1f73f459741eece10d0aacbd8ccbe363o0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+paper&view=detailv2&adlt=strict&id=8CE657B97878BC0C085F6C450E5937294142A3CF&selectedIndex=17&ccid=H3P0WXQe&simid=608027573564410106&thid=OIP.M1f73f459741eece10d0aacbd8ccbe363o0
http://www.oakmeadowprimary.co.uk/website


 
Mrs Whelan's Mum has been very busy knitting woolly friends. 

They can be purchased from school reception  at £10 each.  
All money raised with go towards developing our outside areas. 



School Games Update 

Last week was a really busy week for our teams who were representing our school in 
the School Games Days held up at the Sports Village. On Wednesday, children who    
attended the Dodgeball Club after school took part in the Level 2 competition, in what 
was a very competitive fixture. They did fantastically well, just missing out by losing in 
the Semi-final to Mount Pleasant, finishing 3rd overall. 

We also had children taking part in the archery competition from Y5, two teams who 
finished 4th and 6th respectively and on Friday a team from Y5/6 taking part in the       
tri-golf.  The golf was very competitive between our two teams, with only a difference 
of 80 or so points between them!  This resulted in us finishing in 8th and 11th place 
overall out of 18 teams. 

Well done to all children who took part.  Upholding of our sporting values was clear to 
see, and the staff who attended had a very enjoyable time! 

 

A message from the safer school team 
 

Our school gates automatically close at 3.30pm,  this is a safeguarding          
procedure so please ensure you allow plenty of time.  If you are late for any 
reason (as we appreciate you may need to talk to a teacher etc), please do not 
hesitate to exit via the main reception.  

 
Please ensure children with you are supervised at all times. 
We endeavour to have a member of staff near the school gates at the start 
and end of the day, however this is not always possible.  As the roads outside 
both gates get very busy particularly during drop-off and pick-up, it is essen-
tial to keep your children close to you. 



 



 



 

Advertising  

Would you or someone you know like to advertise their business in our  newsletter for 

just £20 a year.  
 

Please email admin@oakmeadowprimary.co.uk for more information.  



 



 



 



 

 

PRICE GUIDE 

 

 

 

 

Located Opposite The Main Meeting Room 

This Service Is Run Entirely By Volunteers 

& All Donations Go To Oakmeadow PTA 

PLEASE HELP To Keep This Service Available By 

                                       1. Donating good clean uniform (in the box provided) 

                                       2. Paying for purchases at Reception  

3. Keeping the cupboard tidy  

 

 

Thanks For Your Support! 

If you have any spare children’s clothes hangers donations 

would be greatly appreciated. Please drop off at the main school 

reception. Thank you  

Official School Logo Items 

Coats 
Jumpers / Cardigans 

T-Shirts/PE (House) T-Shirts 

Book Bag /Rucksacks/PE Bags 
Baseball Caps 

  
£5 
£3 
£1 

£1 
£1 

 

  
£1 
£1 
50p 

50p 
20p 

Plain School Uniform Items 

Lilac Summer Dresses 
Daps / Shoes 
Skirts/Pinafores/Shorts /
Trousers 
P.E. Shorts /Leggings/T-Shirts 

Hair Scrunches' /Socks/Tights 



 



 



 

 

 



 

   
   
   
    

   
   
   
    

   
   
   
    

   
   
   
    



 

Summer holidays are fast approaching!  

At Bayston Hill After School and Holiday Club we have planned:  

 Week 1  a pirate week with walk the plank, cannon ball toss, treasure hunts, maps, 

boat building etc. 

 Week 2 bugs, bug hunts, bug moves, bug hotel, slime, creepy critters, bug cos-

tume, bug musical instruments,  etc. 

 Week 3/4 we’re closed 

 Week 5 Marvel week, hammer throw, Spider-Man challenge, action hero game, 

design a new super hero, hulk smash etc.  

 Week 6 A-Z of sports: athletics, badminton, cricket, darts, etc. 

Please call or text Tara on 07979522197 for more details.  



 

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

 

 

 



 

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

 

 

 



 

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

 

 

 



 

             

             



 

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

 

 

 



 

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

 

 

 



 

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

 

 

 



New for Summer 2019: Arts Award Discover 

 

This year, Shropshire Libraries will also be offering children the opportunity 

to earn a qualification alongside the Summer Reading Challenge. Children 

can sign up to work towards their Arts Award Discover over the summer 

holidays at the following libraries: Shrewsbury, Oswestry, Whitchurch,    

Market Drayton, Ludlow and Bridgnorth. If successful in this arts challenge, 

children will receive a certificate from Trinity College London. Sign-up for 

Arts Award costs just £5 per child. Sign-up for Space Chase is free. 
 

We do hope that you are able to promote Space Chase in your school and 

that you are able to join in the celebration of the children’s achievements 

when they return in September. 
 

If you would like any further information about this year’s Summer Reading 

Challenge, please visit: https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ 

To find out more about Arts Award, please visit:                                            

https://www.artsaward.org.uk/site/?id=64 

 

     

             

             

             

             

             


